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Among the Alumni reading papers at the forthcoming meeting of the 
Canadian Medical Association at Montreal in June are Hugh W. Schwartz, 
'11, who will present a paper entitled "How to be Wrong; The X-Ray, A 
Quick and Easy Method"; J. W. McKay, '18, of Montreal, who will speak 
on "Roentgenological and Pathological Studies of Bullous Emphysema" ; 
and K. A. MacKenzie, '03, who will deliver the Valedictory Address. 

A. F. Miller, '04, Superintendent of the Nova Scotia Sanitorium at 
Kentville, sailed last week for an extended cruise to the West Indies. 

In order to care for the practice of Doctor R. M. Benvie, who has been 
ill for some weeks, William H. Embree, '38, has moved to Stellarton. For 
the past year Doctor Embree has been in Scotsburn, Pictou County. 

Malcolm J. MacAulay, '31, of Sydney, Cape Breton, recently spent a 
short holiday in Halifax. 

The sudden death occurred recently of Frank T. McLeod, '19, of New 
Waterford, Nova Scotia. 

Walter Templeman, '34, and Mrs. Templeman were ·in Halifax early in 
March enroute to Saint Johns from New York. Doctor Templeman, who 
is established in general practice in Saint Johns, has been convalescing 
following a perforated duodenal ulcer. 

At present a member of the Nova Scotia Sanitorium, Kentville, Graham 
Simms, '38, plans a year's study in Public Health, after which he will 
rE'turn to Nova Scotia. 

Marian Irving-O'Brien, '27, of Halifax, has recently returned from a 
t rip to . the New England States. 

David B. Morris, '37, has gone to England to do post graduate work 
in surgery. Doctor Morris expects to return in November, 1940, to 
Windsor, Nova Scotia, where lie is in general practice. 
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Stephen Slaunwhite, '96, died at Windsor, Nova Scotia, on January 
Twelfth. For almost forty years Doctor Slauenwhite practised at Rose 
Bay, Nova Scotia, until his retirement four years ago. 

In the list of promotions recently published, we note Captain H. R. 
Corbett, '23, R.C.A.M.C. to be Major. Doctor Corbett is Roentgenologist 
to a group of hospitals in Cape Breton. 

John W. Merritt, ·'28, of Halifax, has been elected Vice-President of 
the Canadian Rheumatic Diseases Association, which will meet conjointly 
with the Canadian Medical Association in Montreal next June. 

William Grant, '92, of Wolfville, Nova Scotia, died on February fifth, 
at the age of seventy-seven. For thirty years subsequent to his gradua­
tion, Doctor Grant practised at Port au Basque, Newfoundland. In 1921 
he came to Wolfville, where, until 'he became ill, quite recently, he was 
active in his profession and in the life of that community. 

For the past ten years Health Director of Sullivan County, Tennessee, 
Fred Laurence Moore, '24, of Blountville, has been appointed Professor of 
Preventive Medicine at Long Island College of Medicine, New York. 

Audley A. Giffin, '31, has moved to Kentville, where he will establish 
a general practice. Doctor Giffin spent two years on the staff of the Nova 
Scotia Sanatorium, followed by some years of post graduate work at the 
Royal Victoria Hospital, and the Childrens' Memorial Hospital, Montreal. 
For the past year and a half, Doctor Giffin has been practising in Bridge­
town, Nova Scotia. 

Doctor John Clyde McDonald died on December twenty-eighth at his 
home in Edmonton, Alberta. A native of Gore, Rants County, he graduated 
from Dalhousie in 1895, following which he practised in Westville for 
seventeen years. Since 1912 Doctor McDonald has been in Edmonton, 
where he was an active member of his profession. 

Sailing from Halifax on the "Duchess of Bedford", Linus F. Doiron, '25, 
of Little Brook, Digby County, has gone to England and the Continent for 
a year of postgraduate study. 
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The Staff and readers of the Journal extend sympathy to Harold L. 
Robertson, '27, of Halifax, in the death of his father. 

For the past three years on the staff of the Napsbury (England) 
Hospital, where he is specializing in Mental Diseases, Jack Hewat, '35, 
plans on vacationing on the Continent for the next few weeks. 

John Ernest Andrew, '34, was admitted to Fellowship m the Royal 
College of Surgeons at Edinburgh, on December sixth, 1938. 

At the opening of the Provincial Legislature, Moses E. McGarry, 08, 
was elected Speaker of the House of Assembly at Halifax. Doctor McGarry 
has a large general practice at Margaree Forks, Cape Breton. 

Basil K. Coady, '38, has been awarded a scholarship in Pathology at 
the Crile Clinic, Cleveland, Ohio. At the present time Doctor Coady is 
Resident Physician at the Victoria General Hospital, Halifax. 

Seymour Balkin, '38, has a three-year appointment on the staff of 
Beth Israel Hospital, New York City. Doctor Balkin is now doing 
pathology at that institution. 

Julius Rosenfeld, '38, and Tom Stentaford, '38, are on the Resident 
Staff of the General Hospital, Saint Johns, Newfoundland. 

Patient-"Doctor, are you sure you have diagnosed correctly? One 
has heard of cases where the physician has treated for pneumonia and the 
patient has died of typhoid." 

Doc.-"Rest assured. When I treat a patient for pneumonia he dies 
0f pneumonia."-Baltimore Sun. 

-Quoted in The Journal of A.M. A., March 12, 1938. 


